Corrected
Finance Minutes

for

June 12, 2007, Room 5

Present:  Mr. Wolpin, Mr. Mastascusa, Mr. Kelliher, Mr. Jones, Sr., Ms. Hurlbut, Mr. Johnson, and Mr. Linnane

Absent:  Mr. Westervelt

Guests:  Mr. Clark, Water Superintendent, Lt. Nolan, Mr. Linnane and Mr. Kirby

Mark Clark requested a reserve fund transfer of $8,000 for repairs to one of the wells.  The request from FinCom is being made prior to a request to the Board of Selectmen next Monday.

MR. MASTASCUSA MADE A MOTION TO RECOMMEND THE TRANSFER OF $8,000 FROM THE ENTERPRISE FUND BUDGET LINE FOR SALARIES TO NON SALARIES, SECONDED BY MR. KELLIHER.  VOTED:  UNANIMOUSLY.
IN FAVOR.

Lt. Nolan, Acting Police Chief, reported that the Police Department project is over schedule and may be delayed until July 31st.  KBA estimated completion date may be July 15th.  The original schedule was May 15th.  Both KBA’s and TBA’s contracts expired May 31st.  Additional funding is needed to continue project review and approve change orders.  The generator lease also expired and its cost is $1,200 monthly.  The contract with the general contractor has a $1,000 a day penalty ($23,000 monthly) but action has not been taken yet to initiate a claim.  

Ms. Hurlbut reminded all that $486,260 additional had been requested on April 25th and at that time; the Police Building committee said that no more would be needed.
MR. WOLPIN MADE A MOTION TO RECOMMEND THE REQUEST FOR EMERGENCY FUNDS OF $70,119, SECONDED BY MR. KELLIHER.

Discussion:  Mr. Wolpin did not recommend we approve the transfer and felt that action would put the TA in a better position in resolving this matter.  Ms. Hurlbut felt that the request does not meet the requirement that the need was unforeseen.  Mr. Mastascusa felt we should not fund this need by the back door.  VOTED:  0-7 (DENIED UNANIMOUSLY)

FinCom Minutes for 6/12/07





Page 2

Ms. Hurlbut gave an update on the Trash Committee which met June 11th.  They are exploring ideas for charging for trash.  A suggestion will be made to the Board of Selectmen next week.

The Town is considering hiring a consultant ($15,000) to help in the implementation of the municipal software.  Mr. Tassone was unavailable for tonight’s meeting to discuss this issue.

MR. JONES, SR., MADE A MOTION TO ACCEPT THE FINANCE MINUTES OF MARCH 13, 2007, MR. WOLPIN SECONDED THE MOTION.  VOTED:  UNANIMOUSLY IN FAVOR.

MR. JONES, SR., MADE A MOTION TO ACCEPT THE FINANCE MINUTES OF MAY 15, 2007, WITH ADJUSTMENTS (TO EXCLUDE THE BOLD NOTES ON PAGE 2), MR. KELLIHER SECONDED THE MOTION.  VOTED:  UNANIMOUSLY IN FAVOR.

Ms. Hurlbut reported that the Chairs and Vice Chairs meeting will be June 15, 2007, and that they will be discussing capital as well as other financial needs.  We will need to meet before June 30th for voting 3% moves before the end of the fiscal year.  Meetings will be scheduled for both the 19th & 26th.

Mr. Jones, Sr., reported that an outside auditor may be needed to close the Town’s books.

Mr. Mastascusa reported that he is getting a copy of the health benefit plans so that we and the town is aware of the details and cost of these plans.  Currently, State guidelines dictate that town employee cost of plans must be a minimum of 50/50% and a maximum of 90/10% of the cost.  Current plans in Town are 70/30%.

MR. JONES, SR., MADE A MOTION TO ADJOURN AT 9:40 pm, SECONDED BY MR. JOHNSON.  VOTED:  UNANIMOUSLY IN FAVOR.
Approved______________________       Dated _______________  
